
Summary 
Georgia Board of Public Safety 

Virtual and Call-in Meeting 
 

   April 8, 2021 

Board Members Present:      Board Members Absent: 
Willie C. Bolton        Stacey Cotton 
Bruce Carlisle        George Hartwig 
Nicholas D. Ellis       Joey Terrell 
Richard Hyde         
Dane Kirby 
Leonard “Dee” Meadows 
Michael Nail 
Rossie Ross 
Charles D. Sikes 
Craig Tully 
Timothy C. Ward 
Ellis Wood 
 
Vice-Chairman Ellis Wood called the meeting to order.   
 
Chief Craig Tully gave the Invocation and led the group in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Mr. John Monroe presented a Relief of Disabilities Pursuant to OCGA 16-11-131 for Dr. Rick 
Allen Kuhlman for the Board’s consideration.  The Board approved a motion to seek further 
advisement from the Attorney General’s office. 
 
Mr. Ellis Wood was re-elected as Vice-Chairman for the Board and Chief Craig Tully was re-
elected as Secretary for the Board. 
 
The Board approved the minutes of the March 11, 2021 Board meeting. 
 
The Board approved the following donation for the Georgia Department of Public Safety: 
 
Donated To: Post 23, Brunswick 
Item:  Two (2) Stalker DSR 2X Radar Units 
Value:  $6,375.00 
Donated By: Camden County Sheriff’s Office 
 
The Board approved the following donation for the Georgia Bureau of Investigation: 
 
Item:  2021 Honda Odyssey EX-L Mini Van 



Value:  $38,101.00 
Donated By: Pickens County Sheriff’s Office 
 
The Board approved the following donations for the Georgia Public Safety Training Center: 
 
Item:  $1,000.00 Currency  
Value:  $1,000.00 
Donated By: Georgia Fire Investigators Association 
 
Item: Three (3) 2012 Dodge Chargers 
Value:  $2,700.00 
Donated By: Monroe County Board of Commissioners 
 
Item:  Twenty-Four (24) Enforcer MP Riot Suits 
Value:  $10,200.00 
Donated By: Haven Gear LLC 
 


